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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 2, 2002

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

State

SB 1740 (Murray), which would authorize Service Authorities for Freeway Emergency (SAFE or Call Box) programs to develop record retention policies passed out of the Senate Transportation Committee by a unanimous vote.  The bill is sponsored by the MTA as part of its 2001-2002 Legislative Program.  Earlier in the day, Republicans on the committee had expressed concern that the bill was unnecessary.  These concerns were resolved prior to the bill’s consideration.

Additionally, the Board of Equalization has issued a formal 15-day notice of its revised rule regarding diesel fuel used in farming activities.  This is a formal requirement to notice the rule for comment since it was amended at the Board’s meeting of March 27, 2002.  The amended rule incorporates the agreement which preserved transit funding through the Public Transportation Account and reduced the overall impact from $73 million to $16 million statewide.  Since an agreement was reached among the interested parties it is expected that little or no comment will be submitted.  
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